

TOWN OF VERNON

14 PARK PLACE, VERNON, CT 06066 Tel: (860) 870-3600 Fax: (860) 870-3580 VERNON TOWN CLERT

MINUTES SENIOR CITIZEN'S ADVISORY BOARD 135 BOLTON ROAD VERNON, CONNECTICUT

<u>Meeting is being held via ZOOM:</u>

CALL IN: 1-929-205-6099 MEETING ID: 831 1570 7644

PASSWORD: 4027

APRIL 27, 2021 10:00 AM

Chairman Carole Slattery called the meeting to order at 10:03 AM and called the roll immediately after: The following members were present: Janet DiTarando, Carole and Edward Slattery; Mary Ann Hopowiec, Patty Noblet, Ron Kane, Wes Shorts, Roxanne Lannan and Town Council Member Bill Campbell and Director Maureen Gabriele. Bill Tyler and Pat Iamonaco were absent.

PUBLIC FORUM - The public did not attend the meeting either in person or via the ZOOM information. No public comment was received.

APPROVE MINUTES - The minutes for the March 23, 2021 meeting were approved as presented. The motion was made by Ron Kane and seconded by Mary Ann Hopowiec and passed unanimously.

SECRETARY'S REPORT - No Report

TREASURER'S REPORT – See attached. Acceptance of the report as presented by Treasurer Wes Shorts was moved by Janet DiTarando and seconded by Patty Noblet. The report was unanimously accepted.

COMMITTEE REPORTS - No Report

<u>DIRECTOR'S COMMENTS</u> – Director Maureen Gabriele provided an update on COVID Clinics and activities at the Center. A discussion ensued relative to the potential for the Senior Center Reopening. Members were reminded that the Annual Town Meeting is tonight (April 27, 2021 7:00PM walk-up and drive-thru voting is available until 8:30PM). Maureen pointed out the completed construction of the much awaited pavilion on the side yard. She invited the Board to take a look. She is hoping to have events there as the weather improves.

<u>CHAIRMAN'S REPORT</u> - Carole Slattery reiterated comments made earlier by Janet DiTarando offering thank you to all the volunteers and staff that are working so hard under difficult circumstances. Carole reminded everyone about the May 25, 2021 meeting of the Advisory Board, the new officers will be nominated and voted on in June, 2021.

OLD BUSINESS - No business

NEW BUSINESS - No business

ADJOURNMENT - Mary Ann Hopowiec seconded by Patty Noblet moved adjournment. The motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Wheelock Recording Secretary